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Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
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2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Attention: Ms. K. Walli, Board Secretary 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Metro Hall 
55 John Street 
2"' Floor Suite 204 
Toronto, Ontario M5V 3e6 

Josie Scioli 
Chief Corporate 
Officer 

Tel: 416·397·4156 
Fax: 416·397·4007 

j§.cioli@!oronto.ca 
www.toronto.ca 

Re: City of Toronto - Section 80 Notice of Proposal re Electricity Generation Facilities 

As an affiliate of Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited (distribution licence # ED-2002-0497). the 
City of Toronto ("the City" or "CoT") hereby encloses a notice to the Ontario Energy Board (the "OEB" 
or the "Board") under Section 80 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998 (the "Act") for generation 
facilities set out in Schedule 'A', which are the subject of this notice. Schedule '8' contains a list of 
existing generation facilities that are both wholly and jointly-owned by the City and other parties (for 
which notice has already been provided). 

All of the generation facilities that are the subject of this notice are small solar PV facilities with 
nameplate capacities of 10 kw or less under the Independent Electricity System Operator's ("IESO") 
microFIT program. The solar PV facilities are expected to be connected to the THESL distribution 
system sometime in Q4 2015. 

The City respectfully submits that a review of the section 80 notices for these PV facilities is not 
necessary. Each ofthe generation facilities has been awarded a contract by the OPA (now the IESO) 
that has conducted a thorough review of the proposed projects including their ability to connect to the 
distribution system. 

In the event, however, that the Ontario Energy Board does proceed to review the projects pursuant to 
its authority under section 82(a) of the Act, the City submits that the impact of the proposal would not 
adversely affect the development and maintenance of a competitive market in that the output capacity 
and energy production of the proposed projects represent only a small fraction of the overall annual 
energy supply in Ontario. 

Enclosed as Schedule 'c' is a completed "Preliminary Filing Requirements for a Notice of Proposal 
Under Sections 80 and 81 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998" form , which applies in respect of all 
of the generation facilities. 



Yours truly, 

Rob Maxwell 
Manager, Toronto Renewable Energy Office 

cc: Josie Scioli. Chief Corporate Officer 
Jim Baxter, Director, Environment and Energy Division 


